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5 July
Change Over Dinner

LAST MEETING

2 Aug - Luke Gardner (McDonnell Dowell)
Bridgewater Bridge Construction Update

NEXT MEETING

Scan QR code to visit the 
RCoL website

Find us on Facebook:  
@rclindisfarne

Driver Training for Tommy 
Tasmania Police Academy main 

drive and turning circle.

 The dates are 21 and 28 October 
9am to 12noon weather permitting.

Please let David L know if you can 
attend.

19 July
Matt Cocker - Hoabrt International Airport
Chair: 
Reception: Kathy

THIS MEETINGTHIS MEETING

Change Over Dinner Poem - 
Jean Grosse

Lord Tennyson wrote : 
“The old order changeth yielding place to new, 

And God fulfills himself in many ways
Lest one good order should corrupt the world”

And so it is with Rotary & the role of President - 
when their time is up, you wonder where they went!

Stephen’s done a good job & I don’t think he’s corrupt- 
But I’d like to ask the members, when cross did he erupt?

(Though we know how he feels 
about the range & cost of meals) 

He looks a bit relieved now to be returning to the ranks 
But now the order’s changing it’s time we gave him thanks.

The new order arriveth with Captain Nigel at the head 
“It’ll all be just plain sailing” I think is what he said.

And he’ll sail the Club through waves smooth or rough
In these hard seas, the money-raising issue is so tough 
And BBQ’s, Tommy & Bunnings might not be enough.
So before he pulls the anchor,  members do your stuff

And help Nigel and his merry team 
Find a local project that we deem

Big enough to be a sweet Rotary dream- 
While still minding all the little things

For in this Lindisfarne Club we all know- (all together now) 
‘FROM LITTLE THINGS, BIG THINGS GROW!!’

Daniel - what have you been Daniel - what have you been 
up to?...up to?...

From Stephen to Nigel - the From Stephen to Nigel - the 
change overchange over



PRESIDENT'S REPORT

We are in the early planning stages 
for RYPEN. This year it will be held 

at Woodfield, dysart from 15-17 
September.

We are looking for a couple of rotarians 
for our committee. It would be primarily 
to help plan activities for the weekend 
and also make contact with schools to 

get information out to year 10 students. If 
you would bring this request to your club, 
I would be more than happy to discuss it 
with them. My contact details are below .

With many thanks.

Susan Hepburn 

Rotary Club of Salamanca 

Mobile 0448185005

RYPEN -  HELP SOUGHTRYPEN -  HELP SOUGHT

The Changeover Dinner held in our new venue was 
a most enjoyable night. There were 47 members and 
partners present including PDG Bob and Kay Calvert, 
DG Mike and Margot Patten and the Mayor of Clarence 
Brendan Blomely. I congratulated Stephen and his team 
on a job well done over the last two years and introduced 
the new Board members.

The Board held it first meeting last Wednesday and it was 
agreed that our club and the Sunrise Club will work more 
collaboratively especially in relation to resource sharing. 
Also, on reviewing the structure of the Board I have 
appointed Peter O’Hern to be Director Youth.

Our club is involved in many Rotary ‘youth’ activities and 
to include it under Projects reduces the focus to both.

We have a pretty full program over the next six months 
with BBQ’s and Tommy bookings and it would be good 
if we can spread the load amongst all members. I also 
encourage members to take part in the training program 
that David Lowe has drawn up for Tommy that will occur 
on Saturday 16 September and Saturday 21 October. It is 
also looking hopeful that we may have found a new home 
for Tommy and we expect a decision on this shortly.

Next Wednesday will be our first ‘normal’ meeting at the 
MYCT and the procedure for ordering meals is outlined 
elsewhere in this bulletin. Please also note that our 
meetings will commence with the guest speaker delivering 
their presentation. This presents an ideal opportunity to 
promote our club amongst the local community particularly 
the MYCT and the RSL membership that has a combined 
membership of nearly 1000. The intention is to extend 
an invitation to members through the MYCT newsletter to 
join us to hear any presentation that may interest them. 
At the end of the presentation visitors may leave or stay.

Applications are now open for District grants and the 
amount has been raised from $2000 to $3000. The 
closing date is 31 August 23. I ask all members to think 
of a project/s that the Club could undertake and which 
would be eligible for a grant. Examples of previous 
grants have been: AED’s for the local community, tents 
for Scouts, a water project in the Solomons, Risdon Vale 
School Kitchen Garden, and Friends of Nepal education 
scholarships

On 1 August I will be meeting with AG Peter Fitzgerald 
and the other Group 2 Club Presidents where I will be 
looking for opportunities whereby the clubs can work 
together to achieve greater outcomes.

Yours in Rotary

Nigel G



Meetings are held on the first & third Wednesday of the month

2023 PROGRAM

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC

WED 5 JUL Change Over Dinner MYCT

WED 12 JUL Board Meeting MYCT

WED 19 JUL Matt Cocker Hobart International Airport Master Plan

WED 2 AUG Luke Gardner Bridgewater Bridge Construction Update

WED 16 AUG Club Assembly Details to Follow

WED 30 AUG Social Event Details to Follow

WED 6 SEPT Dr Graeme Wells - UTAS Interest Rates 

OPERATIONS UPDATE
DATE LOCATION TIME TYPE MEMBERS 

ATTENDING

SAT 15 JUL Kangaroo Bay Market 8am - 1pm Stall Allan Marshall
Margaret Congram

SUN 30 JUL Bunnings AM - 8:30-12:30
PM - 12:30- 4:30

BBQ

AM - Kathy, Margaret, 
Daniel, Chris, Neville

PM- Peter O, Liz, 
Richard, Catherine

SAT 19 AUG Kangaroo Bay Market 8am - 1pm Stall Catherine Nicholson
Worker Required

SAT 16 SEPT Kangaroo Bay Market 8am - 1pm Stall Worker Required
Worker Required

SUN 17 SEPT MYCT Boat Parts Fair

SUN 24 SEPT Bunnings BBQ SUNRISE CLUB

7 OCT Legacy on the Domain Tommy Worker Required
Worker Required

29 OCT Bunnings BBQ Workers Required

SEE DAVID LOWE 
IF YOU ARE 

AVAILABLE TO 
HELP OUT AT ANY 

EVENT



CHANGE OVER DINNER HIGHLIGHTSCHANGE OVER DINNER HIGHLIGHTS

Special Thank You to 
Jean Grosse for another 
wonderful poem to kick 

off the 2023-2024 Rotary 
Year.

Special Thank You also 
to Diane Casimaty for the 
beautiful artwork donated 
for our lucky door prize.

Congratulations to all 
Award Recepients:

Jackson and Hannah 
(accepted by Belinda)

Richard

Catherine (accepted by 
Margaret)

Peter F

Amanda

Sunrise Co-Chair Jackson and Belinda Sunrise Co-Chair Jackson and Belinda 
provided a Gen Z styled Annual Report provided a Gen Z styled Annual Report 

with great memory recall and thinking on with great memory recall and thinking on 
the fly!the fly!

Is this the first time we have 
seen Stephen speechless...
Congratulations on your 

PHF Award!



THANK YOU DANIEL for braving the Hot Chilli Challenge 
down at Dino Pizza and for the donation of your prize to the 
Rotary Club of Lindisfarne.
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OUT AND ABOUT WITH OUR MEMBERSOUT AND ABOUT WITH OUR MEMBERS

Past and present bulletins from across Group 2 are now available for 
access by all members.  

To access the Google Group you can do this from any web browser by 
entering the address

groups.google.com/g/g2bulletins 

No password is required.

*UPDATE* Group 2 - Bulletins*UPDATE* Group 2 - Bulletins



NOTICESNOTICES

PROCEDURE FOR ORDERING MEALS AT MYCT

As our formal meetings commence at 7.00pm those attending 
and who wish to dine are requested to:

- Prior to 7.00pm place and pay for your order at the bar. 
Menus are available at the ordering point.

- Please inform the staff member taking your order that 
you are ‘Rotary’.

- You will be allocated a number that you should take with you 
and place it in front of you once seated.

- Drinks may also be purchased at the bar.

- After the meal all crockery and cutlery is to be placed on a 
table near the door.

At this stage we will be trialling a new format for our meetings 
in that guest speakers will deliver their presentation at the 
beginning of a meeting and the meal will follow. Normal 
business will be conducted after the meal.

THE 2023-2024 RCoL BOARD THE 2023-2024 RCoL BOARD 
(L-R) NEVILLE, BELINDA (SUNRISE), DAVID, KATHY, MARGARET, PRESIDENT NIGEL, LIZ, STEPHEN, (L-R) NEVILLE, BELINDA (SUNRISE), DAVID, KATHY, MARGARET, PRESIDENT NIGEL, LIZ, STEPHEN, 

AMANDA, PETER O’H.  MISSING - JACKSON (SUNRISE)AMANDA, PETER O’H.  MISSING - JACKSON (SUNRISE)


